ELWOOD AND DORIS HURST

World Wide New Testament Baptist Missions Guam-Micronesia

Mission Address:

P. O. Box 725 Kings Mountain, NC 28086 Telephone: (704) 730-1440 Home Address:

P. O. Box 6046 Merizo, Guam 96916 Telephone: (671) 828-0078

Cellular: (671) 486-9264 elwoodhurst@yahoo.com

February 2014

Dear Friends and Lifeline Holders,

We send you heartfelt greeting in the precious name of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ from the beautiful Island of Guam.

It is truly an honor to be able to be in the Lord's harvest fields and have the assurance that the harvest is His. We are merely seed-sowers in His field. It is very comforting to know that God can use folks like us to sow His Seed and use it to His glory. It is truly a blessing also to be co-laborers with folks like you. We pray regularly for you and thank God for His saints that labor and pray that we can be here.

God continues to bless us with a good measure of health and blesses in the services of the church. Some of our folks have been challenged with some issues and struggles. This is not surprising since Satan will always be on hand to try hindering the work of God. Thankfully, the Lord is giving victory, and we praise Him that it is His church, and He has promised that the gates of Hell will not prevail against it. **Please pray** for those who are still unsaved and that are in the reach of this ministry.

Several years ago, a friend in the former work introduced us to a lady who was Catholic and not interested in the prospect of "changing her religion." Of course, that is not the object anyway. Our prayer and goal is for her to change her relationship to Jesus Christ. Recently, another friend phoned and asked us to call this lady. She wanted to talk about God and the Bible. She has been stricken with a very serious disease. Doris and I went to visit her, and she was in such pain that we had very little time with her. We left a Gospel of John and Romans with some other literature for her to read. About a week or so later, she met me in passing and asked us to return to her home. We made an appointment, and Doris and I went to her home. It was a blessing to find that she had read all of the literature that we left and stated that she wanted to be saved. We had the blessing of hearing her pray and call on the Lord for salvation. Please pray for her that she will grow in the grace and knowledge of Jesus Christ, and that her health will allow her to attend church.

We thank God for the evidence of growth in some of our folks. It is a blessing to see some issues that may seem small to some change in the lives of some of our folks. To step out of a false religion or some compromise religion and participate in a fundamental work is a big step. We thank God for every one of them and love them dearly.

Please pray with us:

- For our folks to grow in the faith and for victory over the obstacles of the world and satan.
- For the salvation of the ones that have heard the gospel.
- For the wisdom and continued health and strength to shepherd these dear folks.
- For the Henderson family as they deputize to come labor with us here at Gospel Light Baptist Church.
- For the Quinlan family and their good work at Lighthouse Baptist Church.

We sincerely appreciate the privilege of serving with you here in Merizo, Guam. Thank you for your prayers and support. God bless you as you faithfully serve Him.

Because of Christ,

